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October 29, 2018
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal
Docketing Division
The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

PRE-APPLICATION NOTIFICATION LETTER
Bayshore-Jeep No.2 138 kV Tap to Cliffs Natural Resources Project
Case No. 18-1394-EL-BLN

Dear Ms. McNeal:

In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (“OAC”) Rule 4906-6-03(A) and OAC
Chapter 4906-6 generally, this letter will serve as the pre-application notification letter of applicant
American Transmission Systems, Incorporated (“ATSI”), a FirstEnergy company, for the above
referenced Project. ATSI expects to file a Letter of Notification application with the Ohio Power
Siting Board for the above Project shortly.

In this Project, ATSI proposes to install an approximately 1,400-foot long (0.27 mile)
transmission line tap from the Bayshore-Jeep No.2 138 kV Transmission Line to a proposed new
substation, the Clifts Natural Resources Substation. The Project is necessary to meet the need of a
specific customer, Cleveland-Cliffs, Inc. There will be eight (8) new structures installed as part of
the Project. The Project is located in the City of Toledo, Lucas County, Ohio.

Construction on this Project is expected to begin as early as March 1, 2019 and be
completed by August 1, 2019.

Sincerely,

VAd .

Nataliya Bryksenkova

Engineer

Energy Delivery

Transmission and Substation Design
FirstEnergy Service Company



This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

10/29/2018 3:51:55 PM

Case No(s). 18-1394-EL-BLN

Summary: Notice of Filing of Pre-Application Notification Letter for Project electronically filed
by Mr. Robert J Schmidt on behalf of American Transmission Systems Inc.



